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NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ADOPT AN AMENDED 
CONFLICT OF INTEREST CODE 

 

 Notice is hereby given that the Golden West Community Services District (GWCSD) intends to 
adopt an amended Conflict-of-Interest Code (the Code) pursuant to Government Code Sections 87300 
and 87306.  Pursuant to Government Code Section 87302, the Code will designate employees who must 
disclose certain investments, income, interests in real property and business positions, and who must 
disqualify themselves from making or participating in the making of governmental decisions affecting those 
interests. 

 A written comment period has been established commencing on September 10, 2024 and 
terminating on October 25, 2024.  Any interested person may present written comments concerning the 
proposed Code no later than October 25, 2024 to the Golden West Community Services District, P.O. Box 
448, El Dorado, CA 95623.  No public hearing will be held on this matter unless any interested person or 
his or her representative requests, no later than 15 days prior to the close of the written comment period, a 
public hearing. 

 The GWCSD’s present Conflict of Interest Code is appended as Chapter 3 of the Board Rules and 
Procedures Policy, and will be amended by resolution of the Board to be considered after October 25, 
2024 to incorporate provisions for disqualification of designated persons in Conflict of Interest per 
Government Code Section 87302.  The proposed text to be inserted to the Code as Section 4 is: 

Any designated person for whom an actual or apparent Conflict of Interest is identified shall recuse 
themselves from any and all discussion, consideration, recommendation and/or vote regarding or 
affecting in any way the cause or object of said Conflict of Interest unless and until the designated 
person requests and prevails upon an appeal to the Board by a majority vote of a quorum thereof. 

The remainder of the amended Code’s text is identical to the present Code with the exception of that 
appearing under a new Section 5 (Adoption). 

 Copies of the proposed Code and all of the information upon which it is based may be obtained 
from the Golden West Community Services District at P.O. Box 448, El Dorado, CA 95623.  Any inquiries 
regarding the proposed Code should be directed to Marc Regelbrugge, President, at (415)640-3068. 

 

 


